




avoid this is not to approve the Change Application. If it were to approve the same, the City 
will be faced with having to enforce limitations on the use of 220 Albert Street. The City 
does need this inconvenience. 

(iii) The Change Application will alter the character of Albert Street. It is currently a quiet 
residential area. It is not a commercial street, as is Ontario Street. Approval of the Change 
Application will risk opening the floodgates for other similar applications respecting other 
long term rental properties on or adjacent to Albert Street. There is nothing in this 
Application which makes it unique. If granted, it will lead to other applications and a still 
further erosion of Stratford's limited long term rental market both on Albert Street and in 
other residential areas. Only by declining to approve this Change Application can this 
undesirable development be prevented. 

(iv) Added to the above is the proximity of the neighbourhood playground on Albert Street, 
which is unsupervised. Additional commercial traffic combined with unsupervised and 
largely unregulated short term renters are inconsistent with the safe use of the playground. 
Again, the least onerous way for the City to avoid this potential problem is not to approve 
the Change Application. If it were to approve the same, the City will be faced with having to 
enforce limitations on the use of 220 Albert Street to protect the safety of children using the 
park. The City does need this inconvenience. 

(v) I understand that Ms Headley is the owner of two establishments on Ontario Street 
which are run in a similar manner to the proposed "inn" on Albert Street. There are a 
number of concerns which arise from this situation: 

(a) The three properties have now been legally combined and the fence separating the 
Albert Street property from the adjoining Ontario Street property removed. This raises the 
spectre of traffic being able to traverse the properties directly to and from Albert and 
Ontario Streets. Even in the event the Change Application were to be granted, I have 
concerns about this possibility and request that regulation be put in place preventing this: 
in other words a substantial permanent fence. The difficulties of enforcing any such 
regulation without a permanent fence are obvious. Effective enforcement would be 
onerous on the City. The easiest way to avoid the problem is not to approve the Change 
Application. 

(b) The use of Ontario Street properties as inns should not be seen as a precedent justifying 
approving the Change Application on Albert Street. Unlike Ontario Street, Albert Street is a 
quiet, residential street. It is not the commercial neighbourhood that is Ontario Street. In 
this regard, even if the Change Application were to be granted, I would request that severe 
limitations be placed on the scope of commercial activities which could be permitted. In 



this regard, I would request a complete prohibition of sales of food, alcohol and drugs on 
and from 220 Albert Street. Further, there should be a strict limitation on the number of 
people who could be present at 220 Albert Street (whether in the house or outside) at any 
time. Again, there should be a requirement of a permanent fence, without a gate, to prevent 
occupants moving between 220 Albert Street and Ms Headley's other properties. As set out 
above, approving the Change Application will result in the City being faced with 
unnecessary enforcement obligations if it is to protect the residential character of Albert 
Street. The easiest way to avoid the problem is not to approve the Change Application. 

 

Thank you for taking the time to consider the foregoing concerns. 

 

Dominic Clarke 

 

 



From: Lorraine Gordon
To: Alexander Burnett
Subject: Sally"s Place on Albert St. - concerns
Date: June 6, 2025 2:56:41 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Dear Mr. Burnett,

I am very concerned and dismayed to see the proposal for changing the zoning for 220
Albert Street from Residential Third Density to Mixed-Use Residential. Altering the now
triplex to an inn would change the character of Albert Street, a quiet residential street, to a
more commercial environment. Sally’s Place doesn’t belong on Albert Street if it’s slated to
be an inn. The inn designation means there is no on-site supervision. Should the tenants
become disruptive there is no one to direct a complaint to. I can only see problems and
chaos for those of us living on the street.

As well, there is a very busy park across the street from the building. If you change the
zoning to an inn it raises a lot of safety issues.

I understand the fences have been removed between the buildings. That results in a
thoroughfare from Ontario Street to Albert Street which could bring more traffic to Albert
Street.

Despite your letter’s claim that “all required parking spaces for an inn with three dwelling
units may be located within the existing driveway” if you’re adding additional units I don’t
believe there will be adequate parking. There are enough parking issues on the street
already.

When I bought my home I was welcomed into a tranquil neighbourhood. One where
everyone knew one another. I trust the City can maintain this way of life for all of us.

 

Lorraine Gordon



From: Pat Reavy
To: Alexander Burnett
Cc: Pat Reavy; Denis Beatty
Subject: Concerns re Rezoning Application 203-25; 220 Albert Steet
Date: June 7, 2025 1:49:51 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Dear Mr. Burnett,
We are  writing to convey our lack of support for Rezoning Application 203-
25; 220 Albert Street.

A) Undermines the Residential Character of Albert Street between Nile
and Front

When we thought about moving to Stratford, the realtor showed us many
beautiful properties but all of them were on very busy streets e.g. the corner
of Waterloo and Elizabeth. Then we found ; built in1923 on
a quiet residential street near the wonderful Optimist Playground. 

The Optimists obviously believed that this was a safe, quiet, residential area
or they would not have invested the resources to create such a jewel for
families in the City. The City also demonstrated their commitment to the
residential character of this street when they included multiple traffic-
calming initiatives in their 2024 very expensive sewer- and street- upgrading
project..  

B) Reduction of Long-term Rental Units

Many of the larger triplexes on this section of Albert Street, have offered
long-term rental units for decades,  thus supporting the City Council's desire
to protect this type of accommodation in Stratford. If successful, this
Rezoning application will remove at least 3 long-term rental units from the
City's portfolio.

C) Commercialization Implications of this Application

The rezoning application for 220 Albert Street is attempting to alter the use
and character of our neighbourhood. If successful, it will set a precedent for



Ms. Headley and/or other "investors" to replicate the "inn" concept,
removing  even more long-term rental accommodation.  In addition this type
of establishment is commercial, has no capacity-limitations in the current
bylaws, and has no on-site supervision to monitor safety, disturbances or
illegal activity.

D) Apparent Lack of Respect for Neighbourhood Dynamics, Values
and Proximity to a Large Neighbourhood Children's Playground 

Seem to be reflected in Ms. Headley's:
1)  application to the Province to have the properties of 299 and 295 Ontario
Street and 220 Albert Street identified legally as one commercial property,
2)  removing the fence between the Ontario Street properties and 220 Albert
without prior approval,
3)  cutting down a large, mature,  seemingly healthy tree without the
neighbours knowing if this was approved,
4)  creating an unregulated  "road" from Ontario to Albert Street without
approval
5)  installing a large business sign on the front yard of 220 Albert (which
now is illuminated at night by a bright light)  

ALL before the rezoning application  was tabled with the City. 

Thank you for providing an opportunity to comment on Rezoning Application
203-25 and for including them in the report to Council.

Pat Reavy and Denis Beatty









From:
To: Alexander Burnett
Subject: Please include my comments for the public meeting
Date: June 9, 2025 8:50:37 PM

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Zone Change Application Z03-25
Sally’s Place (c/o Sally Headley)
220 Albert Street
Plan 20 E PART LOT 222
City of Stratford

Dear Mr Burnett,

Please include my comments for the public meeting.
I fully support the change to an Inn for 220 Albert St.
We have Inns throughout the city who have applied and successfully been approved as a
commercial Inn. The proximity to theatres, restaurants and shopping will have a positive
impact to the economic viability of the downtown core.
I appreciate this applicant came forward to register as a legal accommodation as we have
hundreds of unlicensed accommodations who fly under the radar, not contributing
economically to the city or abiding by fire safety and building code regulations.  

Barb Shaughnessy,






